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news LETTERSP

SHELLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL 13th May 2022VOL: 41  No. 8

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

Dear parents and carers,

Our Year 3 and 5 have been comple�ng NAPLAN this week, with the final 
NAPLAN assessments being completed next week, and some students 
doing catch-up if they were away. The NAPLAN assessments are taken online 
(with the only excep�on being Year 3 Wri�ng). Our students are very 
comfortable with the process and with online assessments, there appeared to be far fewer students 
ge�ng 'stressed” or worried about the tasks, which is just the way we want it to be!

There are always some great le�ers doing the rounds on social media at this �me – reminding students 
that whilst it is important to try our best in all that we do (including our NAPLAN test and Check-In 
assessments), these tests do not measure all that each student is capable of, or has achieved. We 
recognise that each and every child is unique and brings their own special gi�s, skills and experiences to 
their learning. Our goal is to nurture each child to achieve their very best across all areas.  As parents, it is 
important to remember that whilst the NAPLAN assessments provide us with some valuable informa�on 
about both school and student performance, they are certainly not the only measures we use at school.  
Teachers and students are involved in ongoing assessment throughout the year, and this data ensures that 
our teaching and learning programs are always adapted to meet the learning needs of our students.

Since our last newsle�er, we have had a very successful Mother's Day stall. Sincere thanks to Panema, 
Nicki and their amazing team of helpers who brought together a lovely stall, with a huge variety of gi�s for 
our students to choose from. 

Panema Raju heads our P&C Fundraising team, with the 
con�nued assistance of Nicki Jaques. As some of you may already 
know, Nicki no longer has a child at Shelley PS (her son headed off 
to high school last year!). However, Nicki maintains her links with 
the P&C as a life�me member, and very generously gives her �me 
to help coordinate the fundraising ac�vi�es. Thank you, Nicki!

We hope all of the Shelley mums, grandmothers and other 
special women in our students' lives had a wonderful day last 
Sunday! 

We were also delighted to be able to host our P&C Mother's Day 
breakfast last Friday – with over 170 guests served, it was our 
biggest one yet! Thank you to Keri Farkas and her fabulous P&C 
team, as well as the Shelley staff who assisted on the day! It was 
wonderful to celebrate Mother's Day breakfast with our 
community again and we hope all the Mums and Grandmas had a 
lovely �me. 
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In staffing news, at the end of last term we held interviews for the Assistant 
Principal Curriculum and Instruc�on posi�on. I am pleased to inform the 
school community that Miss Ros Greenwood was appointed to the posi�on 
permanently through Merit Selec�on. Miss Greenwood had been 
relieving in the role during Term 1 and will now con�nue with her work 
in suppor�ng high quality curriculum delivery across the school K-6.  

This means we also had a vacant Assistant Principal posi�on, as Miss 
Greenwood moved into the AP C&I role. We were able to ac�vate the 
Merit Selec�on Eligibility list from our last AP vacancy and I am 
pleased to announce that Miss Sarasi Liyanage has accepted the permanent 
Assistant Principal posi�on at Shelley PS.  

The next two weeks will be busy at Shelley, with:

Ÿ Thursday 19th May  - Opening of our first Book Fair for 2022. Shelley PS Book 
Fairs are always well a�ended by the Shelley community, as we all recognise 
the importance of developing a love of books and reading for our students. 
We look forward to seeing many parents and grandparents visit during the course of the Book Fair. 

Ÿ During Week 4 -  Year 4-6 students will be comple�ng Tell Them From Me surveys (please let the school 
know if you DO NOT want your child to par�cipate)

Ÿ Friday 20th May -  Year 2 have their Enviro-mentors Incursion

Ÿ Friday 20th May -  Walk Safely to School Day

Ÿ Monday 23rd May -  Whole School Photo -  Make sure you are wearing full school uniform!

Ÿ Tuesday 24th May -  Year 3 Excursion

Ÿ Tuesday 24th May -  K-2 Opera�on Art (Nominated students)

Ÿ Wednesday 25th May -  3-6 Opera�on Art (Nominated students)

Ÿ Thursday 26th May -  Na�onal Sorry Day

Important Reminder for Parents
Whilst our Student Wellbeing and PBL system is implemented consistently across the school, and our staff 
place great emphasis on ensuring a posi�ve culture within both classrooms and the playground, from 
�me to �me we have incidents of children being unkind, unfair or nega�ve in their interac�ons with 
others. Whilst it can be upse�ng when your child comes home distressed by something that has 
happened with a peer, we remind all parents that it is ESSENTIAL that school processes are followed in 
rela�on to incidents at school. 

If your child is upset about something, and they have not informed a teacher so that it could be dealt with, 
we ask parents to please make contact with the class teacher or the Assistant Principal for the relevant 
stage (see below). 

Under NO CIRCUMSTANCES should a parent or family member approach someone else's child to talk 
about what has happened. Likewise, we ask that parents DO NOT contact the parents of the other child 
directly where the ma�er has occurred at school.

The first person to speak to should always be the class teacher, as they will o�en have the most knowledge 
about your child. Alterna�vely, you can contact the Assistant Principal:

Kindergarten -  Mrs Pikse 

Years 1 and 2 -  Miss Sultana

Years 3 and 4 -  Miss Liyanage

Years 5 and 6 -  Mrs Bradley
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A�endance
Although it is difficult to maintain perfect 
a�endance when we are just coming through a 
pandemic like Covid, I would like to encourage 
our families to ensure that students are at 
school and in a�endance, whenever they are 
well enough to do so. 

In the past our families have always maintained 
outstanding records of a�endance, and for the 
sake of consistency in your children's educa�on, 
it is important that we strive to get back to these 
same levels.  

It is essen�al that parents no�fy the school of 
the reason for absences within 7 days of the 
absence, but preferably as soon as possible.

Regular and punctual a�endance at school is 
essen�al for the success of students at both 
primary school and later in life. This is important 
for not only each individual child, but also for the 
learning of their whole class. I have included in 
this newsle�er some important informa�on and 
reminders from the Department of Educa�on 
website.

Kiss and Drop Reminders:
Thank you for your assistance and safe use of the 
Kiss and Drop area. It is making arrival and 
departure from school much easier for many of 
our families. Just a few reminders -  

Ÿ 5km Speed limit at all �mes

Ÿ LEFT TURN ONLY when leaving the Kiss and Drop area. 

Ÿ If you arrive at Kiss and Drop a�er the bell – students MUST s�ll go to the office for a late note.

Ÿ The pedestrian gate at Kiss and Drop is locked at 9am. The pedestrian gate 
closest to the office will remain open for students arriving late and parents 
needing to leave the school grounds.

Ÿ PLEASE display your NAME CARD at pick up EVERYDAY. Whilst Mrs Williams 
and I are ge�ng be�er at remembering which car belongs to which family, I 
certainly can't remember them all. The angle cars drive in at – means that we 
o�en can't actually see the driver, to work out who the parent is. However, 
more importantly, there will be �mes when Mrs Williams and I are not at Kiss 
and Drop -  and other staff members will need to know who is 
picking up who. If all cars consistently display their name 
on the dash in a clearly visible loca�on  - it means the 
Kiss and Drop can flow much more smoothly and 
quickly. (If you need a new name sign  - please 
contact the office. If you make your own temporary 
sign  - please make sure you use a thick texta  - not a pen 
to write the name). 

 

 

 

The lost property bins (located just outside the 
library) are currently overflowing again. 
Unfortunately many of the items that make 
their way to lost property are either unclearly 
labelled (the wri�ng is faded or illegible) or not 
labelled at all.

Where possible, labelled items are returned 
directly to students. 

Once again, we have no�ced that some items 
are turning up a few weeks a�er they are going 
missing – possibly having been taken home by 
the wrong student and then returned a while 
later. We remind all parents:

Ÿ Please CLEARLY label ALL items (check the 
labels periodically to make sure they have 
not faded or come off)

Ÿ Please check your child's uniforms as they 
go through the wash each week. (Children 
frequently pick up the wrong jumper – if 
you no�ce your child has brought the 
wrong items home, please return them to 
school immediately).

Lost Uniforms

3
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A�er School Pick Up 
We encourage our older students to be responsible to enter and leave school each day. Unfortunately, 
there are occasionally incidents where children have not been in the correct place to meet their parents or 
carers. This can be very distressing for parents and teachers alike.

We ask parents to talk to their children about this and ensure that they are aware of the correct 
procedures if you are running late.

When you are not here to pick them up, students must come to my office. (Parents will need to sign 
students out when they are collected).  Of course, if you are aware that you will be running late, it is helpful 
if you can ring the office to inform us, so students can be no�fied to come to the office and wait.

Please note: it should not be assumed that it is ok to be late and that staff are on duty to care for students! 
Where parents are frequently late picking their children up, you will be contacted regarding making 
alterna�ve arrangements for the prompt collec�on of your children. 

Student Safety, Parking Issues and Courtesy to Neighbours
The issue of road safety around our school has been raised on numerous occasions in the newsle�er. 
Unfortunately most of the issues with safety at drop-off and pick-up, con�nue to be with parents from our 
school parking inappropriately and o�en unsafely. Although we understand that these �mes can be very 
congested with traffic – the safety of our students is worth parents parking just a li�le further away and 
walking those few extra metres.

We o�en hear on the news of terrible accidents with young people being seriously injured in traffic 
incidents. I con�nue to receive occasional reports about Shelley students being in unsafe situa�ons. One 
example is students aligh�ng from cars from the driver / traffic side of vehicles. For their safety, students 
should always get out of a car from the kerb side. 

I ask all parents to please take some �me to discuss road safety with your children –par�cularly if they are 
walking to and from school unsupervised. A reminder - all young children should cross the road with a 
responsible adult. Where possible – ALWAYS use the available crossings and pedestrian lights.

Excursions
“School Excursions and incursions are a valuable teaching and learning vehicle, o�en integral to quality 
curriculum delivery in that they provide access to teaching content and learning experiences not available 
at the school” (DoE Excursion Policy). 

Our school, and the Department of Educa�on, is commi�ed to “providing a safe, secure, disciplined and 
quality learning environment in which students can develop their individual talents, interests and abili�es 
through a curriculum that fosters the intellectual, physical, social and moral development of the student”. 

Excursions are part of these quality teaching and learning programs. In choosing to offer an excursion, our 
teachers always consider the educa�onal value of the excursion, whilst taking into the needs and 
resources of the school and students, and the total learning program.

We see these excursions as an outstanding opportunity to enhance and extend classroom learning. They 
are also a valuable opportunity to develop each student's independence and resilience - and quite o�en, 
these experiences are the highlight of the student's year!

We understand that some parents may some�mes feel nervous or worried about their child leaving the 
school for the purpose of an excursion, par�cularly our younger students. Please be assured that our 
teachers are me�culous in their organisa�on of events outside the school. We have the same duty of care 
for students as in the school environment. This duty of care is NOT delegated from the school to parent 
helpers, caregivers, volunteers or employees of external organisa�ons. Our teachers remain responsible 
for students and take this responsibility very seriously. A thorough risk assessment is conducted and a risk 
management plan developed for all excursions. We have the same expecta�ons for student behaviour 
when we leave the school -  and all students must behave appropriately at all �mes while on excursions. 
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Please be assured  - that your children are precious to us too! If they are a�ending an excursion with our 
staff, you can be sure it has been well planned, with considera�on for ensuring safety and quality learning 
for all students. If you have any concerns, please speak to your child's teacher or the Assistant Principal for 
the stage, who will be responsible for overseeing the organisa�on of the excursion.

You can help us to con�nue to provide these quality learning experiences by sending in notes and 
paying as soon as you are able – and BEFORE the final cut-off date. (Please remember that we are unable 
to accept payments made a�er the cut-off date). If any family is unable to pay for financial reasons, please 
speak to either Mrs Brechin in the office, Mrs Williams or myself.

School Camps
Following a two-year period where we were unable to hold school camps, we are keen to plan for some 
School Camps in 2022.

Considering the recent increases in costs to school camps – and the significant cost to parents of paying for 
camps in three consecu�ve years (par�cularly when many of our families have mul�ple children in these 
grades), we have decided that in 2022, we will only be offering two camps this year (Year 5 and Year 6). 

Unfortunately, the Year 4 camp had become way too costly for an overnight camp, so we will be 
considering other op�ons for Year 4 excursions in 2022.

Please look out for the Year 5 and 6 camps notes, so that you can pay the deposit and secure your child's 
place on these camps.

Paren�ng Ideas: Promo�ng Resilience
This week I have included an ar�cle �tled “Make the most of teachable moments to promote resilience”. 
(It is one I have printed in the past – but I think it offers some great sugges�ons).

Resilience is o�en defined as “the ability to succeed and prosper even a�er facing setbacks and 
hardships”. One ar�cle I found states that “Resilience is especially important during the tween years when 
children face new academic challenges, pressure and rejec�on from peers, and increasing awareness of 
their own limita�ons. Children who have this ability, bounce back well a�er they face these issues. They 
are less likely to develop depression, anxiety or unhealthy coping mechanisms like aggression, ea�ng 
issues and substance problems. Some characteris�cs that encourage resilience are innate; such as 
intellectual ability and being outgoing; but many others can be ac�vely developed.”

The ar�cle I have a�ached explains that how children cope with certain situa�ons in their life will be 
determined by their resilience and the mindsets of the significant adults around them. I hope you find this 
ar�cle of interest.

Jo-Ann Campion

Shelley Super Star Learners are:Shelley Super Star Learners are:

SP
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Deputy Principal’s ReportDeputy Principal’s Report

Kindergarten 
Zoo Excursion

6
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Mother’s Day Stall

Mother’s Day Breakfast
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Congratula�ons to our Shelley Super Stars: Nathan 6E, 
Ryan 5L, Brodhy 6E, Sharav 2J, Aleah 2J, Charlo�e 1/2M, 
Olivia 1/2M and Ashish 2S

Kindergarten White Awards

BOOKFAIR ARRIVES 
ON THURSDAY

Open each day 
from 8:30am to 3:30pm

Parents are welcome!

9
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Shelley Super StarsShelley Super Stars

Anika

William

Charlo�e

Vihaan

3T

5/6D

6E

2J

4

3

2

These students will be 
presented with their badges 

on Monday 16th May 

SP

Congratulations to the 

following students on 

achieving their:

1

Harvey

Japjit
Kaitlyn

6E

5P
6E

PINNACLE 

Elya 3T

Gopi 5P

Leanita Williams - Deputy Principal

10
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News from the Library - Term 2 Week 3 

Library Lessons

This Term all students will be studying the Children's Book Council Award shortlisted �tles in the 
categories of Early Childhood (K-2) and Picture Books (3-6) during their weekly Library lessons. Students 
will also be encouraged to borrow during these lessons. All student loans are registered in the annual 
Premier's Reading Challenge, resul�ng in them also receiving a cer�ficate at the comple�on of the 
Challenge. Please assist your child with this endeavor by ensuring that they have a library bag for their 
lesson. Cloth bags are most suitable, or an old pillowcase can be used to help protect our books.

Book Fair

We are all looking forward eagerly to the arrival of our Book Fair next Thursday a�ernoon. In the past, we 
have been lucky enough to hold two fairs each year, however these have been affected by COVID 
restric�ons, so the students are quite excited about the possibility of selec�ng and buying some new 
books for themselves. These books are always very reasonably priced and all funds earn a percentage for 
our school Library. The fair arrives on Thursday 19th 
May and leaves on Thursday 2nd June. 

K-2 students will be given assistance to complete a wish 
list for their purchases, so keep an eye out for these 
when they bring them home. Purchases can be made 
using EFT, cash or online. The fair will be open from 8:30 
to 3:30 each day and parents are most welcome to 
come and join us at the fair. 

Home Reading

Every student has a home reading log which is used to record the �me spent reading at home. This may 
include a Library book or a student's own �tles. For every page entered in the log, students earn a Class 
award and a �cket in the Book Raffle. These will be drawn at weekly assemblies. Your assistance in 
reminding students to enter these details in their log is appreciated. Parents are asked to please sign 
against each entry. We have a lot of books wai�ng to be given to the winners!

Book Club Issue 4 
orders are due by 
Monday 16th May.

Book Club

Mrs Bradley 
Librarian
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Speechie Corner - Tip of the Week

Play Licence Le�ers

An ac�vity to complete this fortnight: Here is a quick word game you can 
play with your children when they are in the car with you.

How? 

When in the car, choose a number plate in front of you and say the 3 
le�ers to your child. Their role is to think of 3 words star�ng with 
those le�ers.

Why? 

This will help your child's knowledge of le�ers and sounds in words 
develop.

What do I look for?

The ability to remember the 3 le�ers and the speed in which they come up with words. 

How can I make this harder?

Ÿ The words they say must be more than 3 le�ers

Ÿ The words need to flow together for example: TRN = '”The Rat Nibbled” rather than “Table Rat Nut”

Ÿ You have to make your sentence before the car is out of sight

Good luck!
Sophie Gill - Speech Pathologist 

TRN
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Week 4 
Monday 16th May NAPLAN con�nues

Thursday  19th May Book Fair arrives

Friday  20th May Walk Safely to School Day

  Zone Cross Country

  Year 2 Incursion

Week 5 
Monday  23rd May Whole School Photo

Tuesday 24th May Year 3 Excursion

             K-2 Opera�on Art  

Wednesday 25th May 3-6 Opera�on Art

Thursday 26th May Na�onal Sorry Day

Friday 27th May PSSA begins                                                 

Dates to RememberDates to Remember

Notes and Money to be Returned by Due Date  
Year Event Due Date  

K-6 Healthy Harold merchandise  - cash only 6th June

K-6 Student Resources asap

Year 3 Plant Scien�st Excursion  - note & $38 17th May

Year 4  Seaweed Excursion  - note & $38 25th May

Year 6 Canberra Excursion  - note and $50 deposit 20th May

Please note: copies of all notes and Newsle�ers are available on the Shelley website. 

NO LATE 
Payments can 
be Accepted

PSSA

27th May - Week 5 
 Netball

Interna�onal Peace Park

 Rugby League
Alwyn Lindfield Reserve

 Soccer
BYE - training

 League Tag
Marayong Oval

P&C Cookie Dough Fundraiser
To take part in the Billy G’s Cookie Dough Fundraiser, 
create an online fundraising page for your child at:

www.australianfundraising.com.au

Click ‘Login’, then select Billy G’s Cookie Dough, 
then click on ‘Register’. 

Place your order using the Order Now bu�on. 

Share your fundraising page with your family 
and friends via the Share sec�on. Easy!

Please note Billy G's is a completely cashless fundraiser. 
All orders must be placed and paid for online.

Orders Due: 
10 June 

Es�mated 
Delivery: 
Week 10

13
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Advertisements are inserted in good faith. Shelley Public School does not endorse or carry responsibility for claims

Play Hockey this Winter
Hockey Blacktown needs players for; 

Juniors (6 to 13)        
Women and Girls        

Social Mixed

email@hockeyblacktown.org.au
h�p://www.hockeyblacktown.org.au

Phone Lyn 
0421 798 242 

Approved 

Ac�ve Kids 

Rebate Provider 

– use your voucher 

and get $100 

off your fees

Free Come and Try Sessions – gear supplied

Beginners Welcome!
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